Kids need protection from the sun too

Source: Nicole Peritore, extension specialist for family health
It’s often said that the habits children learn at a young age carry over to adulthood. Safe sun exposure should be included in those healthy habits.

We all need some sunlight to get our daily dose of vitamin D, which helps our bodies absorb calcium. But being outside as little as 15 minutes is all most of us need. As the temperature warms, many children are outdoors for much longer than that each day. Not to mention, summer is the time when most families go on vacations. Interestingly, most sun damage occurs when your child is doing everyday activities rather than from a vacation. While fun, both can result in skin damage that could have a lasting impact on your child.
Any change to the skin’s color, whether it’s a sunburn or tan, could be the result of sun damage. The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention says that even a few serious sunburns during childhood could increase your child’s risk for skin cancer later in life.

While anyone, regardless of skin color, can get sun damage, those with light skin and light eyes are the most at risk because their bodies have lower amounts of melanin in their skin. Melanin absorbs harmful UV rays before they cause skin damage. Kids with moles, kids who have parents with a tendency to develop moles or kids with a family history of skin cancer are also at an elevated risk of skin damage from the sun.

Help your kids practice sun safety this summer. Ideally, have them stay in the shade during the hours of 10 a.m. to 4 p.m., when the sun’s rays are the strongest. This is true regardless of whether it’s sunny or cloudy.
If your children must be outside, especially during peak sun times, make sure they apply sunscreen 30 minutes before going outside and reapply it every two hours. It should also be reapplied when leaving the water or after sweating to maximize protection. Sunscreen can be applied on children 6 months and older. The American Academy of Dermatology recommends all kids wear a sunscreen with an SPF of 30 or higher. 
When possible, encourage your child to wear protective clothing. Many swimsuits and other clothing now have UV ratings on them. You can also test whether articles of clothing will block UV rays by placing your hand inside the clothing. If you can’t see your hand, it should provide some protection from the sun.

A baby’s skin is often thinner and has underdeveloped melanin. This means they will get sunburns easier than older children. It’s best to make sure your baby stays in the shade when outdoors. You can keep them in the shade by using an umbrella or play tent. If they must be exposed to the sun, make sure they are wearing clothing, including a hat, which can help shade their skin. You may want to dress your older children in long-sleeved clothing if the weather is not too warm, which will give them added sun protection.
Remember the skin is not the only thing the sun damages. It can also damage lips and eyes. Have your children wear a lip balm with a 30 SPF and sunglasses to protect their eyes.

Some medications, such as antibiotics and acne medications, can also increase the skin’s sensitivity to the sun. Sunscreen may not always protect the skin from the sun in these instances. Check with your doctor or pharmacist about your child’s medications and how they could affect skin sensitivity to sunlight. Take extra precautions to keep your child covered up or shaded if they are taking one of these that could cause increased skin sensitivity.

For more information on family health and safety, contact the (COUNTY NAME) Extension office. 
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